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ST DOMINIC PARISH COUNCIL 
 
Minutes of the Extraordinary meeting of St Dominic Parish Council held in the Methodist 
Chapel Rooms, St Dominic on Friday 17th April 2015, commencing at 7.30pm. 
 
Present: Councillors D Potter, Chairman, J Davis, Vice Chairman, B Behennah, D Greene,  
               J Wenmoth, J Totterdell and R Kisby  
 
In Attendance: Mrs L Coles (Clerk) 
 
There were 0 members of the public present. 
 
Item 1. Apologies: Apologies were received from Graham Wilkins and Graham Walker. 
 
Item 2. Declarations of Interest a) Agenda items. None were declared b) Gifts. None were 
declared. 
 
Item 3. Consideration of Written Dispensations. None received. 
 
Item 4. Casual Vacancies. 
It was reported that the three applicants for the vacant seats on the Parish Council had been 
successfully interviewed and it had been RESOLVED to co-opt Graham Walker, Graham 
Wilkins and Robin Kisby onto the Parish Council. 
 
Item 5. Declarations of Acceptance of Office. Robin Kisby signed a Declaration of 
Acceptance of Office in the presence of the Clerk. The Clerk reported that Graham Wilkins 
had signed his Declaration of Acceptance in her presence earlier today. Graham Walker is 
not available until the 1st of May due to work commitments. 
 
Item 6. Planning  
a) To consider and RESOLVE Council’s response to the following planning application: 

PA15/02098 Mr Jonathan Mansfield, Halton Quay House, St Dominic, Saltash, Cornwall. 
Installation of a stairlift over a new staircase at the rear of the existing studio building, 
for disabled access. Councillor Potter reported that there were no comments posted on 
the Cornwall Council Planning Portal regarding this application. It was agreed the 
installation of this stair lift would reduce the visual impact on the street scene. Council 
RESOLVED to SUPPORT this application. Councillor Greene proposed, Councillor 
Wenmoth seconded and all were in favour. It was noted that the validation date for this 
application was the 3rd March but the Parish Council only received the application on the 
1st April. Councillor Davis suggested that the Clerk should write to the Head of Planning, 
Cornwall Council, highlighting this problem. Clerk 

 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm 
 
Signed…………………………………………………………………Dated……………………………………………………… 
           Chairman of St Dominic Parish Council 
 


